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serve as Executive Director of the U.S. Na-
tional Commission on Space. The Commis-
sion, created by Congress and its members 
appointed by the President, developed long 
term (50 year) goals for the civilian space pro-
gram under the chairmanship of (the late) 
former NASA Administrator Thomas Paine. 
The Commission published its results in the 
report Pioneering the Space Frontier. 

Marcia Smith has continued her professional 
accomplishments even as she makes this 
transition in her career. She is a Trustee of 
the International Academy of Astronautics 
(and co-chairs the Space Activities and Soci-
ety Committee, and is a member of the Inter-
national Space Policies and Plans Committee 
and the Scientific-Legal Liaison Committee). 
She has been a member of the Committee on 
Human Exploration (CHEX) of the U.S. Na-
tional Academy of Sciences’ Space Studies 
Board (1992–93, 1996–97). She is a Fellow of 
the American Institute of Aeronautics and As-
tronautics (AIAA). She serves on AIAA’s Eth-
ical Conduct Panel, and the International Ac-
tivities Committee; was a member of the Inter-
national Space Year Committee (1989–1992), 
the Public Policy Committee (1982–1989) and 
the Space Systems Technical Committee 
(1986–1989); was an AIAA Distinguished Lec-
turer (1983–1988); and was a member of the 
Council of AIAA’s National Capital Section 
(1994–1996). She is a member of the Ket-
tering Group of space observers. She is a Fel-
low of the British Interplanetary Society. She is 
a member of the Board of Directors of the 
International Institute of Space Law (IISL) and 
of the Association of U.S. Members of the 
IISL. She was President of the American As-
tronautical Society (1985–1986), on its Board 
of Directors (1982–1985), and Executive Com-
mittee (1982–1987,1988–1989). She is a Life 
Member of the New York Academy of 
Sciences and the Washington Academy of 
Sciences (Board of Directors, 1988–1989). 
She is a member of Sigma Xi (the honorary 
scientific research society). Ms. Smith serves 
on the editorial boards of the journals Space 
Policy and Space Forum, and is a contributing 
editor for the Smithsonian Institution’s Air & 
Space magazine. She is listed in several 
‘‘Who’s Who’’ directories, including Who’s 
Who in the World, Who’s Who of American 
Women, and American Men and Women of 
Science. 

Marcia Smith was also a founder of Women 
in Aerospace, was its President (1987) and 
member of its Board of Directors (1984–1990), 
and is an Emeritus Member. Women in Aero-
space is a nonprofit organization dedicated to 
promoting the advancement of women in aero-
space and recognizing their achievements. In 
September 2003, I had the honor of pre-
senting Marcia with the Women in Aerospace 
Lifetime Achievement Award. In my remarks, I 
commented that her unselfishness and service 
to her country served as models for everyone 
who works for Congress and therefore their 
country. That holds true today as it did then. 
And, as a founding member of Women in 
Aerospace, Marcia has clearly made a mark 
on supporting the role of women professionals 
in the space community. 

Marcia once said of her position at CRS, 
that working for Congress, she was extremely 
busy, put in long hours, often became ex-

hausted—but never bored. Members of Con-
gress and the Committees they serve on have 
been the beneficiaries of this work ethic, high 
levels of thoroughness and competence, and 
keen analytical skills. I would ask that my col-
leagues on both sides of the aisle recognize 
and thank Marcia Smith for the contributions 
she has made during her time with the Con-
gressional Research Service, and her out-
standing performance and service to Con-
gress, and for the American people. 
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Ms. BORDALLO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to congratulate and commend Ms. Kristal 
Koga, on being named 2006 Women in Busi-
ness Champion of the Year by the United 
States Small Business Administration Guam 
Branch Office. 

Ms. Koga is an accomplished designer and 
owns the ‘‘Kristal Kollection’’ clothing line. Her 
hard work and keen business sense has made 
her a well known and well established busi-
nesswoman on Guam. Her commitment to use 
her vast skills and knowledge to foster and 
mentor young women pursuing careers in 
business is what makes her especially deserv-
ing of this recognition as ‘‘Women in Business 
Champion.’’ 

Ms. Koga is serving, or has served in nu-
merous organizations dedicated to improving 
the lives of women around the world, including 
the Soroptimist International of the Marianas, 
where she is a current member and served as 
the immediate past-president; the Federation 
of Asian Pacific Women’s Association, where 
she is currently serving as treasurer; and the 
Guam Council of Women’s Clubs, where she 
serves as the vice president. 

I congratulate Kristal for being selected as 
the 2006 Women in Business Champion of the 
Year. I join our island community in cele-
brating her distinction. Kristal, we are all proud 
of you and we wish you continued prosperity. 
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Mr. GREEN of Wisconsin. Mr. Speaker, it is 
my honor and privilege to recognize before 
this House the courageous men and women 
of the 890th Transportation Company, who 
just days ago returned from their deployment 
overseas. 

For nearly one year, the Ashwaubenon, 
Wisconsin-based 890th served under perilous 
conditions in Iraq, delivering vital supplies to 
their comrades throughout the country. The 
vast majority of their missions took place in 

the Sunni Triangle—home to some of the 
most intense violence in Iraq. However, de-
spite the threat of roadside bombs and sur-
prise attacks, the brave men and women of 
this unit faithfully and successfully executed 
their duties. And, although they encountered 
enemy engagement on nearly 40 percent of 
their missions, the unit suffered zero casual-
ties. 

Mr. Speaker, there’s no question the 890th 
Transportation Company helped nourish the 
seeds of freedom and democracy in Iraq, and 
their service and sacrifice are to be com-
mended. It is my honor to recognize their 
brave efforts today, and on behalf of the citi-
zens of Wisconsin’s Eighth Congressional Dis-
trict, I say thank you. They are our genuine 
heroes. 
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Ms. EDDIE BERNICE JOHNSON of Texas. 
Mr. Speaker, I rise today to honor the impor-
tance of black fraternal, social and civic institu-
tions to the African-American community and 
to America as a whole. 2006 marks the 100th 
anniversary of Alpha Phi Alpha, the first con-
tinuous, collegiate black Greek letter fraternity. 
This is remarkable when you think of the so-
cial and political climate of 1906—where we 
were almost 50 years away from Brown v. 
Board of Education or Rosa Parks refusing to 
give up her bus seat. During this era of Jim 
Crow, black fraternal, social and civic institu-
tions refused to accept this imposed inferiority, 
and banded together to provide support and 
promote solutions. 

I am a proud member of Alpha Kappa 
Alpha, the oldest black Greek letter fraternity 
founded by collegiate women. Founded in 
1908 at Howard University, AKA was estab-
lished in order to provide social and intellec-
tual enrichment through member interactions. 
Throughout the years, AKA’s purpose has ex-
panded as it strives to promote high scholas-
tics and ethical standards, vocational and ca-
reer guidance, health services and the ad-
vancement of human and civil rights. Led by 
national Basileus, Norma S. White, Alpha 
Kappa Alpha focuses on five national targets 
including: education, health, the black family, 
economics, and the arts. Most importantly the 
women of AKA seek to make a difference in 
our communities and to be of supreme service 
to all of mankind. 

When you look at AKA’s distinguished mem-
bership it is easy to see its impact on Amer-
ica. Amongst these women are: Coretta Scott 
King, Rosa Parks, Maya Angelou, Toni Morri-
son, Ella Fitzgerald, and Dr. Mae Jemison— 
just to name a few. 

The impact of black fraternal, social and 
civic organization is truly immeasurable. They 
have brought together and inspired the lead-
ers that have made America what it is today. 
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